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2002). During the Congress, delegates
from China, Japan, and South Korea
decided to establish a network of
Asian ecologists (the East Asian Fed-
eration of Ecological Societies, or
EAFES). The EAFES invites all eco-
logical organizations in the AsiaPacific
region to affiliate. The AES will dis-
cuss this matter if it receives an offi-
cial invitation from the EAFES.

AQUATIC SECTION

This past year, we have continued
to concentrate on awards that support
and recognize contributions made by
graduate student researchers. Below
we summarize this year’s activities,
decisions, and ongoing endeavors.

Awards

The Section now offers three
types of awards:

• Student travel awards;
• Best student talk in aquatic ecol-

ogy (for a paper presentation at the
ESA meeting);

• Thomas M. Frost Award for Ex-
cellence in Graduate Research (for a
paper published <2 years since re-
ceiving Ph.D).

Details on the awards are at our
web site <http://www.esa.org/aquatic>.
We also provide brief updates on the
awards and recipients below.

Student travel awards; 2003

ESA Annual Meeting

The Aquatic Section is pleased to
announce that four students will re-
ceive travel awards ($150) to help
them attend the ESA Annual Meeting
in Savannah:

Heather Leslie, Oregon State Uni-
versity;

Karen Gaines, University of New
Mexico;

James Vonesh, University of
Florida; and

Kerry Griffis-Kyle, Syracuse Uni-
versity.

Best student paper award

In 2001, we initiated an award for
the best oral paper presented by a stu-
dent in the Aquatic Ecology Section.
The competition is coordinated with
the Buell-Braun committee. The 2002
recipient was:

Heather Vance-Chalcraft (Uni-
versity of Illinois and Illinois Natural
History Survey) for her paper: “Evalu-
ating the prevalence of nonadditivity
for multiple predator species in aqua-
tic systems.”

Heather received a check for $200
in recognition of her presentation.

Thomas M. Frost Award for

Excellence in Graduate

Research

Thomas M. Frost was the director
of the University of Wisconsin Trout
Lake Station from 1981 until his
death in 2000. His colleagues remem-
ber him as a dedicated and creative
scientist who brought a gentle, caring
humanity to our endeavors. To honor

Tom’s commitments to aquatic ecol-
ogy and to graduate student education,
the Aquatic Ecology Section initiated
the Thomas M. Frost Award for Ex-
cellence in Graduate Research in 2002.
This award recognizes an outstand-
ing paper resulting from research done
as a graduate student (and comes with
a check for $500). The inaugural recipi-
ent of the Thomas M. Frost Award
was Jonathan B. Shurin for his ar-
ticle, “Dispersal limitation, invasion
resistance, and the structure of pond
zooplankton communities” published
in Ecology 81:3074–3086. Through
a set of simple yet elegant experi-
ments, this study demonstrated that
natural communities were relatively
closed to invasion, and that invasion
of exotics was facilitated by mortality
within resident zooplankton popula-
tions. Perhaps most importantly, it pro-
vides clear evidence that diversity in-
creases resistance to invasion in natu-
ral systems. This paper is just one of
several outstanding publications re-
sulting from Dr. Shurin’s dissertation
research done at University of Chi-
cago under the direction of Matthew
Leibold.

Margaret Palmer presents the First Annual Thomas M. Frost Award to Jon Shurin
at the 87th Annual Meeting in Tucson, Arizona.




